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                                                                                                September 08, 2011

SUBJECT:
Minutes for September 08, 2011 Meeting 





TO:  Disabled American Veterans, 
Department of Georgia,  4462 Houston Avenue, Macon, GA 21206

From:
Chapter #17, Office of the Adjutant 
3292 Thompson Bridge Road, Suite 119,  Gainesville, GA 30506-1519
OPENING CEREMONY AND PRAYER:  The meeting was brought to order by Commander Sam Smith in the US Army Reserve Center, Gainesville, GA at 18:00 hrs.  The Commander asked Sergeant of Arms Dennis Smalley to lead those present in an opening prayer, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the United States Flag.  
ROLL CALL OF OFFICERS:  The roll call of Officers was conducted by Adjutant Steve Roberts: Present were; Commander, Sam Smith, , Senior Vice Commander, Richard Carter; Jr., Vice Commander, Frank Haas (absent) with Adisa Vatres, a new member, taking his place on the board ),  Harry Evans Treasurer (absent), Legislative Chairman: Larry Vallad (absent), and Sergeant-at-arms, Dennis Smalley. Steve Roberts, Adjutant (Present). There were 20 members and 4 guests signed in on the attendance roster. A quorum was present and also accepted.
INTRODUCE VISTORS:
John Odell, new member, and his wife Sara, new DAVA member were in attendance..
ADJUTANTS REPORT:  Old minutes of August Meeting read by Adjutant Roberts,
There were no Omissions or corrections a motion was made to accept as read by previous Commander Whidden, and seconded by 1st Vice Commander Richard Carter.
TREASURER REPORT:

 Harry Evans was absent; our bank statement indicated that we have $10,933.18 in the checking account.
CHAPLAINS REPORT:   Chaplain Bryan Bordelon was not present, therefore, Dennis Smalley past Chaplain reported of the rumor of a death, which was later, found to be not true. 
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COMMUNICATIONS:  None
REPORTS OF COMMITTEES 

Finance Committee appointed: Harry Evans, George Finch, Jack Whidden, and Sam Smith for the purpose completing our annual finance audit.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Due to ongoing discussions, regarding the depletion of funds designated for the sole purpose of purchasing a new van for Chapter 17and the VA, a proposal was made to reestablish the VAN fund. Past Commander James Strayer made a motion to deposit $3,000.00 in the fund immediately; Motion was seconded by Mr. B, during discussion, 

It was pointed out that the Chapter needed funds to operate and that $3,000.00 was too much for the Chapter to commit at this time. Past Commander James Strayer, “Put the Question”; The question failed;  at that time a Motion was made to modify the question, and it was decided that Chapter would deposit $1,000.00 in the Van Fund account and in the future as funds are available The Chapter will continue to replace the funds previously used by the Chapter for other things.

Motion was made by Jack Whidden, seconded by Mr. B and approved by the Chapter.
NEW BUSINESS:
Due to water problems at the American Legion, we have decided to have our annual picnic at the Longwood Park across from the Gainesville High School. On Saturday October 29, 2011 from 11am to 3pm.
Adisa Vatres has agreed to sit in for Second Vice-Commander, Frank Hass, while Frank takes care of some personal business. Adisa also becomes part of the picnic committee below is a list of items needed for the picnic and people who have volunteered to supply those items:
Hot Dogs (200) Danny Harris, Hamburgers(200) ---pending---Buns (400) Frank Haas, Chili (Hotdogs) Large Pot ---pending---Baked Beans Cindy Hayes, Chips (400) Frank Haas, Soda (400) Wm.& Karen Donovan (200) ---pending---Water (200) Adisa Vatres, Plates (400) Bryan Bordelon, Condiments Varied ---pending---Grill and Tools  George Finch (helping)  ---pending---Porte Potties (Latrines) ---pending--- Flyers and Advertisements by Frank Haas plus Honor Guard Sheriff Office with Bryan Bordelon Chaplain Opening Prayer and Commander Sam Smith as Opening Master Ceremony.  Attendance was paid for by Adjutant with the head of Longwood Parks.
We discussed “MY HEALTHeVET.com” which allows you limited internet access to your medical records, including ordering prescriptions, checking appointments, and view your test results. Brochures are available at the meeting.
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Commander Sam Smith briefed everyone on the Western District meeting, in Jasper, GA and stated that there were 12 new members who joined Chapter 17’s DAVA during the Jasper meeting. He also stated that Poly Bower was the Commander of Chapter 17”s DAVA and the new members are ready to assist our Chapter in Fund raising and other activities. He indicated that he had tried to contact MRS. Bower, and that she is currently convulsing from knee surgery.

We are changing Chapter 17’s meeting time from 6:00PM to 700PM to allow other members additional time to attend. We will continue to meet on the 2nd Thursday each month..  This was approved by the vote.

MEMORIAL SERVICE:

Minute of silence to Honor our depart comrades.

GOOD OF THE ORDER:

None

Commander Sam Smith then called the body to attention to salute the flag.
 Sergeant at Arms, Dennis Smalley gave the final prayer to conclude the meeting. 
Our meeting adjourned; (20) members attending, at 19:51 hours and the next meeting is October 13, 2011.
FOR THE COMMANDER:
/s/ Sam Smith
Commander Sam Smith
Steve Roberts

Stephen G. Roberts, Adjutant CC: all email and veterans lists Chapter #17 Adjutant17@aol.com[image: image2.png]
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